
December 16, 2020 

 

All Students 

 

 

President 

 

Restrictions on University Entry due to COVID-19 

 

 Cases of COVID-19 have been confirmed at Kagawa University, we will be 

reinforcing our on-campus measures against the spread of infection as follows. 

 In order to prevent the spread of COVID-19, we ask each and every student to stay 

alert, take caution and act accordingly. 

 

 

 

Campus Entry Restrictions due to COVID-19 

 

1. Restricted Areas 

Saiwai-cho Campus, Hayashi-cho Campus, Miki-cho (Agriculture) Campus 

※Miki-cho (Medicine) Campus is not subject to the following restriction. 

 

2. Duration 

December 17 (Thursday) – December 20 (Sunday), 2020 

 

3. Notes 

(1) All students are prohibited to enter into the restricted areas (campuses). 

(2) All classes conducted at the restricted areas will be conducted online. 

(3) Alternative measures are available to students who are not able to join 

classes online due to these restrictions. Those who require these 

arrangements should contact their respective academic affairs section of 

their faculty. 

(4) From December 21 (Monday), classes will be conducted online in 

principle. Classes that require face-to-face meetings will be conducted in-

person upon ensuring preventive measures against infection. 

If the situation of infection changes, new instructions are likely to be 

announced. Be sure to check your email for the newest information. 



 

Restrictions on Extra-Curricular Activities and Caution on Student Life 

 

1. Extra-Curricular Activities 

 

Extra-curricular activities (contests, events, etc.) both on-campus and off-

campus may not be held for the time being. 

 

2. Caution on Student Life 

 

(1) If you have a fever or other symptoms of a cold, refrain from going 

outdoors. 

If the symptoms continue, call a nearby medical facility or call the Kagawa 

Prefecture Coronavirus Call Center (0570-087-550). 

 

(2) Follow the basics of disease prevention including – avoiding the “3 Cs”, 

maintaining social distance between others, wearing a mask, washing 

your hands. 

 

(3) Eating out in a group, especially meals involving alcohol, will not be 

permitted for the time being. Refrain from activities that involve using a 

loud voice (speaking loudly at a restaurant, karaoke, shouting at sport 

events, etc.). 

 

(4) Do not work at part-time jobs that lack preventive measures such as not 

requiring you to wear a mask when serving a customer. 

Kagawa University offers a short-term loan of up to 50,000 JPY with no 

interest. For details, contact the Student Life Support Group. 

 

3. Other Important Remarks 

 

Anyone is prone to infection. Be mindful of others and act as you would 

under normal circumstances and do not say careless comments or take 

careless actions that could hurt the feelings of those infected and the 

people around them. 

 


